
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD
SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES
OCTOBER 9TH, 2017
The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Meeting on Monday, October 9th, 2017.  Supervisor Norton opened the meeting at 7:30 PM with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Roll call: 
Joseph Norton – present



Mary Weinberger – present



Linda Eurich – present



Mark D’Agostino – present



Ryan Orton – present

The purpose of this Special Meeting was to hold a Public Hearing on Proposed Local Law #3 of 2017, an additional extension to the solar moratorium.

Supervisor Norton made a motion to close the Special Meeting and enter into the scheduled Public Hearing, seconded by Mary Weinberger.  Motion carried a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.
PUBLIC HEARING:

Proposed Local Law #3 of 2017

A third six-month Moratorium Extension on Solar Energy Farms or Solar Energy Panels in the Town of Stanford

With the Public Hearing open, Supervisor Norton asked if there were any comments from the public.
Paul Doherty from Red Wing Sand & Gravel, also in partnership with Irish Hills – spoke of his company owning the former Hardrock Sand & Gravel and was looking to put in a solar farm on the 80-acre parcel.  Had been approached by several solar companies across the country but chose to work with one from Florida.  Much of the property still needed to be reclaimed as per DEC and there was very little gravel left.  The potential solar farm would be on Duffy Layton’s side of the property and not be visible from anywhere else due to tree cover.  He added that this could be a benefit for tax revenues and to residents.  He was in favor of seeing that the Town was planning on extending the moratorium.  Further brief discussion followed with some members of the Board.
With no other comments, a motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to close the Public Hearing at 7:45 PM.  Motion carried a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

An additional motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich, to close the Special Meeting and have the Board go into their workshop.  Motion carried a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

WORKSHOP
The Board continued on with their scheduled workshop, briefly going over the items that would be on the agenda for the Thursday meeting:
· A list from the Planning Board on things to consider on the solar moratorium

· RDA software upgrade

· Upgrade cameras in exterior front of Town Hall

· Thank Town Hall custodian for his years at the Town Hall

After discussion, a motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to appoint Kelly Perry as the new Town Hall custodian.  Motion carried a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.


Mention was made that the Supervisor had given the Tentative Budget to the Town Clerk on Monday, October 2nd and she had distributed copies to the Town Board the same day.  Budget workshops were then scheduled for Saturday, Oct. 14th at 8 AM and Tuesday, Oct. 17th at 6 PM.

· Trademark Custom was the apparent low bidder on the Senior Room renovation project and the bid will be awarded on Thursday.

The Minutes of the September 14th were approved with the following changes made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Joseph Norton:  1) Councilwoman Eurich was present, not absent; and 2) Remove two sentences starting with “The Town Clerk asked why…” from “Motion to Approve Agenda.”  With these changes noted, a roll call vote was held as follows:
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Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – abstained.  Motion carried.

The Minutes of the September 11th Workshop Meeting were approved as written on a motion made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Mary Weinberger.  Roll call vote: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.  Motion carried.

The supervisor mentioned that he would like to look into having a “special event” for special needs children at the Haunted Fortress during daytime hours.  Mr. D’Agostino will contact local organizations.

With no other business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:00 PM.

__________________________

Ritamary Bell

Town Clerk


